
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 6 January 2020  

HAPPY NEW YEAR & WELCOME BACK 

Welcome back to everyone at the start of this new term, year and decade. 

It is a wonderful opportunity to perhaps learn a new skill or enhance an 

existing one, or even take on a new challenge.  We hope this year will be 

a great success for all our students and their parents/carers.  

“You are never too old to set another goal or to 

dream a new dream.” C.S. Lewis 

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 

Fullbrook is unusual for a large school in not having had the ability to 

raise funds for strategic projects from our network of parents, former 

pupils and local businesses. Last year we decided to do something about 

that and in the early summer we were very lucky to have a parent 

respond to our ad who could lead designing what that capability might 

look like and how it might work. He made excellent progress with setting 

up a range of mechanisms and plans but has unfortunately needed to step 

away from contributing further. We need someone to pick up where he 

left off (lots of handover notes and details ready to work from) and 

continue to design and drive this capability for us. 

The school has always been very good at identifying and securing grants 

from government agencies and charities. The Fullbrook Parent Voice 

does excellent work with informing and engaging with parents, but is not 

designed to be a significant fund-raising body. For various historical 

reasons, Fullbrook doesn't have a traditional 'PTA' that may have fulfilled 

this fundraising function.   

The school is financially very well run, has ambitious plans, and a 

supportive network across the GEP multi-academy trust. However, the 

financial pressures on schools are likely to worsen further in the coming 

years and we need to make sure the Fullbrook community is doing 

everything it can to support strategic new projects that will benefit our 

students. 

If you have fundraising experience, or think you could help, then 

please contact Mrs Moore's PA, who will put you in touch with 

me.  

Many thanks, Paul Ballard, Chair of Governors 

FULLBROOK 

UNIFORM SHOP 

This term the Fullbrook Uniform 

Shop opening hours will be as 

follows.  Should there be any 

changes to these times, then we 

will provide updates to you via 

the newsletter and social media. 

Wednesdays                              

3:15pm – 4:15pm 

Saturday                          

10:00am – 12:00pm 

If you require items from the 

new blue/black uniform & PE kit, 

then please visit the School 

Uniform Direct shop in West 

Byfleet. 

Click here for details of the store 

opening times, a full uniform list, 

and to order online.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.schooluniformdirect.co.uk/StoreLocator/store/4


WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Word of the Cycle, which we will be incorporating into discussions 

during lessons and tutor time with students, is below. We would be grateful 

if you could continue to support this by using the word in conversation at 

home.  

APPOSITE (adjective): appropriate in the circumstance. 

Example: His observations are apposite to the present discussion. 

EIKON GARDEN - UPDATE 

Last school year saw the launch of Hopes & Dreams: The Eikon Young 

People’s Garden project which incorporate our students winning design 

from the South East RHS Green Plan It Challenge.  Since it’s opening in June, 

the garden has been featured in the Woking News & Mail when the Mayor 

of Woking visited, and this month it is mentioned on page 14 of the latest 

edition of the RHS magazine ‘The Garden’.   

We have included a scan of the magazine on page 5 of the newsletter for you 

to read. 

LES MISÉRABLES REHEARSALS W/C 13 JANUARY 

Please see page 4 of the newsletter for next week’s rehearsal schedule and 

any important notices from Miss Lawrence. 

TRAIN TEACH WITH TEACH SOUTH EAST 

Please see pages 6 & 7 of this week’s newsletter for details of the upcoming 

information events being run by Teach South East in our area over the next 

few months.  

YEAR 7 GIRLS – CHRISTMAS NETBALL TOURNAMENT 

Before the Christmas break, some of our Year 7 girls held a High 5 Fancy 

Dress netball tournament at Fullbrook. Lots of fun was had by everyone who 

took part, and the outfits were brilliant, with Grace T being awarded ‘Best 

Dressed’. 

FULLBROOK 

HOUSE 

COMPETITION 

The annual Fullbrook House 

Competition is always a fiercely 

contested tournament with the 

students.  

There’s lots of opportunity for 

students to earn house points 

across the school year through a 

variety of activities, which means 

the standings change frequently,. 

Moving forward, we will be 

sharing the standings with you 

every half term so you can see 

how things are playing out.  

At the end of last term, Phoenix 

had snatched the lead from 

Pegasus, but it’s still all to play for 

with 6 months of the school year 

left! 

 

 



STUDENT SUCCESS 

Ice Hockey: We are delighted to share that Adam Erskine has been 

selected to represent his country again this year to play at Europe's biggest 

junior Ice Hockey Tournament in Turku (Finland) as part of the England 

team. This is the 3rd year running he has been successful in this elite athletics 

program run by Team GB. He will now be eligible for selection for Team GB 

U16/18's squad next year to play at the World Championships.  

Adam is one of only 3 players in England that have been selected 3 years 

running. The goal of this specially designed programme is to ultimately be 

selected as part of Team GB Ice Hockey Squad for the Winter Olympics in 

Beijing 2022. 

Congratulations to Adam on this brilliant sporting achievement! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

  

Wednesday 15 January  Year 12 Progress Interviews 

Tuesday 21 January  Deep Learning Day 3 

Thursday 23 January    Year 11 Parents Evening (by appointment) 

Thursday 30 January    Year 11 Post 16 Careers Interviews 

Thursday 6 February  Year 7 Parents Evening (by appointment) 

   

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 

Facebook & Twitter pages. 
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